
 

 

Facility and Development Committee Minutes 
Tuesday, August 22, 2023 

4:00 p.m. 
Administrative Office-Board Room 

401 Amador Street 
 

In attendance: Director Quigley, Director Aliga, General Manager Gabe Lanusse, 
Parks and Facilities Director Nuño 

 
Meeting began: 4:00 PM 
 

      
1. Public Comment 

No public comment.  
 

2. Dan Foley Artificial Field Replacement: 
Parks and Facilities Director gave an update on the status of the bidding process 
for this project. Staff is working with legal counsel on the procurement to award 
the project.  
 

3. Franklin Middle School Site: 
Parks and Facilities Director gave an update on the Gym and the fields. Staff met 
with PAL to discuss the transitioning of the maintenance. Staff began mowing the 
fields and cutting the weeds. We are also working on installing our alarm system; 
we are waiting for the school district to authorize removal of their alarm, and 
adding our alarm system. Staff is also working with floor companies to obtain 
quotes to do the GYM floors. A question that came up from the Committee is to 
start thinking about how we would be naming this GYM.   
 

4. Cunningham Aquatic Complex Restroom Improvements: 
Parks and Facilities Director reported that the bids received were rejected and 
will be going out again; staff is working with our legal counsel to add additional 
documents and language to the RFB for Cunnigham restrooms improvements. 

 
5. 395/401 Amador Street Update: 

Parks and Facilities Director reported that we awarded the job and are working 
with our legal counsel to generate the contract for the improvements of 395 
building. Once we are in contract with the construction company, staff will be 
scheduling a job site meeting. 
 
 
 



                              

 

6. Lake Dalwigk Park Improvements: 
Parks and Facilities Director had a meeting with all the stake holders and the 
consultant to review 30% of the plans and clarify other items for this project. we 
will be continuing to have meetings frequently since this project has to be 
completed by June 2024. One of the ideas for this project from the Committee is 
the possibility of adding a dog park; staff mentioned that this was not part of the 
original proposal; however, will let the group know about this idea.  
 

7. Hanns Park ADA/Restroom Upgrades: 
Parks and Facilities Director reported that the job is getting close for completion; 
staff received a proposal from the same contractor to build some of the stairways 
for the Disc golf course at the Park. If we decide to move forward, once the 
stairways are completed, then we can call the City inspector to do the final 
inspection.  
 

8. City of Vallejo EV Charger Program-Vallejo Community Center, North South 
Vallejo Community Centers: 
Parks and Facilities reported that the City is working with a contractor to install 
EV Chargers at VCC, SVCC, and North Vallejo Community Center. They will 
have their electricity and meter, and if the chargers get vandalized, the company 
will be responsible for making the repairs. The City is anticipating to start this 
project in the next 3-4 weeks.  
 
 

 
 
Adjourned at 4:54 PM  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


